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The Roy Stibbs Reporter 

 MESSAGE FROM MRS. WALTON 
Kindergarten Registration is from Feb 4th - Feb 6th .  We are excited to welcome our new 
families as they register their child(ren) to begin their school journey in September 2025.  
If you know of any families in the area who have child(ren) turning 5 this year (born in 
2020), please encourage them to register.  The link for registration is posted at the end 
of this newsletter. We submit our Kindergarten registration numbers to the district on 
Friday, February 7th; this preliminary number count is important to our organization. 
New Kindergarten families should note the following dates: Ready, Set, Learn Event on 
April 15th and May 7th will be our Welcome to Kindergarten Event.   
 
The Cross Catchment process begins on February 7th @ 9:00am online on the district’s 
main webpage.  The application process closes on February  12th @ 4pm.  
 
Health Self-Assessment – Please continue to review our child’s health prior to coming 
to school. Should they require medication to manage symptoms, they should not come 
to school. We thank our community for continuing to exercise care for everyone.    
 
Celebrations Observed – The month of February continues to be a time of learning and 
honoring various celebrations including Black History Month, Real Acts of Caring Week,  
Valentine’s Day/Friendship Day and Pink Shirt Day.  
 
Black History Month – While we should be celebrating such accomplishments every 
day, February is a month to recognize, honour, and celebrate the many achievements 
and contributions of Black Canadians and their communities who, throughout history, 
have done so much to make Canada the culturally diverse, compassionate, and 
prosperous nation it is today. Thank you to Ms. Singh’s class who will be demonstrating 
leadership through enrichment opportunities for all in this area.  
 
‘Real Acts of Caring’ Week - February 9th -14th , 2025 
RAC began at Central Community School in Port Coquitlam in 2005.  Thirteen 8 and 9 
year olds heard about the idea of having a caring and kindness week where people 
committed kind acts and didn't expect anything back in return except a good feeling 
inside. We will be continuing to promote kindness throughout the year with our students 
and within the greater community! Kindness matters. Please help us in promoting that 
even small acts of helping others, makes us feel a sense of belonging and that everyone 
is important and matters. Wear a purple shirt on Friday, February 14th in support of 
kindness. Valentine’s Day/Friendship Day – February 14th, 2025 
All classes will be learning how to make candy with friends on February 11th and 14th.  
Be sure to pay for your child’s participation; should families require assistance, please 
do not hesitate to reach out to bwalton@sd43.bc.ca   
 
Pink Shirt Day (Anti-Bullying Day) – February 26th, 2025  
All children are encouraged to wear pink shirt raising awareness about the prevention of 
bullying and promoting kindness and inclusion. We encourage our families to seek out 
related activities to both learn and enjoy with your children.    
 
Ramadan begins on February 28th should your child(ren) participate in fasting, parents 
are encouraged to connect with your child(ren) teacher to share how to best support 
them during this time.  
 
 

 
DATES TO REMEMBER 

February 
 

 
Tuesday, February 4th  
Kindergarten Registration 
 
Wednesday, February 5th  
Kindergarten Registration 
 
Thursday, February 6th  
Kindergarten Registration 
 
Hot Lunch Day – For those students 
who have pre-ordered  
 
Friday, February 7th  
Cross-Catchment opens at 9:00am 
online(www.sd43.bc.ca)  
 
Wednesday, February 12th  
Student Led Conference  
Early Dismissal 1:45 pm 
 
Cross-Catchment closes at 4:00pm 
online 
 
Thursday, February 13th   
Student Led Conference  
Early Dismissal 1:45 pm 
 
Friday, February 14th   
Friendship Day 
 
Monday, February 17th  
Family Day – No School 
 
Thursday, February 20th  
Donut Day- For those students who 
have pre-ordered 
 
PAC Meeting @ 6:30pm in the Library 
  
Wednesday, February 26th  
Pink Shirt Day  
 
Thursday, February 27th  
Jump Rope for Heart- More info to be 
sent home 
 
Friday, February 28th  
Pro-D Day – No School  
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.sd43.bc.ca/elementary/roystibbs/Pages/default.aspx
mailto:bwalton@sd43.bc.ca
http://www.sd43.bc.ca/


KINDERGARTEN REGISTRATION 
Registration Period: February 4th to February 6th. Please see the school district website for more information 
(www.sd43.bc.ca ) for the list of documentation needed to register.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
CROSS-CATCHMENT PROCESS 

• Cross Catchment Application (Feb 7 9am to Feb 12 
4pm). Application forms will be available on the 
main SD43 page (www.sd43.bc.ca) between Friday, 
February 7, 2025, at 9 a.m. to Wednesday, 
February 12, 2025, to 4 p.m. 

• Applications will be processed based on the 
availability of space in schools and on a RANDOM 
DRAW PROCESS. (using in-district priority then out-
of-district) 

 
 
EARLY DISMISSALS 
On Wednesday, February 12th and Thursday, February 13rd students are dismissed at 
1:45pm for Early Dismissal Days for Student Led Conferences. A Student-Led Conference 
is an opportunity for your child to discuss his/her accomplishments. We ask that you 
support the concept of your child being responsible for managing this task and reporting 
to you. Your attendance at this conference will show your support for your child's role in his/her education 
and children are excited to share with parents. During Student Led Conferences, teachers will not be 
discussing individual learning needs should you have such concerns, you are encouraged to connect with your 
child’s teacher by email to arrange a suitable time. Term Twp Learning Updates will be issued March 13th. 
 
ATTENDANCE/ LATE STUDENTS/ PICKING STUDENTS UP EARLY 

• If your child will be absent/ late for any reason, please send an absence report (link is on our school 
website under “Quick Links”), phone the office at 604-939-2486 or email Mrs. Tipper at 
roystibbs@sd43.bc.ca  before 9:00 a.m. We have an answering machine to pick up the messages if you 
call before 8:00 a.m.  

• If your child is late – please come with them to the office to check in and pick up a Welcome Slip to 
take to their classroom teacher. 

• If you are picking up your child earlier than the regular dismissal time, please phone the office when 
you arrive, and we will call them down to meet you. 

• We need to make sure they have been signed in or out for safety reasons. 

http://www.sd43.bc.ca/
mailto:roystibbs@sd43.bc.ca


 
ILLNESS / HEALTH ASSESSMENT 
Health Self-Assessment – Please continue to review our child’s health prior to coming to school. Should they 
require medication to manage symptoms, they should not come to school. We thank our community for 
continuing to exercise care for everyone.    
 
HEAD LICE  
During these colder months we sometimes see a rise in the number of cases of head lice. Although checking 
your children’s hair should be a regular part of grooming, to help stop the spread of these pests; please check 
your child carefully for the next couple of months.  You will need a bright light to do this.  If you find lice 
and/or nits (lice eggs) on your child’s head, treat it as necessary before your child returns to school. 
 

How do I check for lice?  
Because lice are tiny, mobile, and hard to spot, it’s easier to look for their eggs (nits) rather than the bugs 
themselves.  Live nits can be difficult to spot because they are tan-colored and blend in with the hair.  Dead 
nits are silvery-colored and easier to see.  These silvery oval specks are “glued” tightly to individual strands of 
hair, very close to the scalp.  They are very small, about one-third the size of sesame seed.  They are mostly 
found behind their ears and at the back of the neck.  Because “nits” can sometimes be mistaken for particles 
of dandruff, it is sometimes useful to use a magnifying glass when searching.  If you do find nits, then lice are 
sure to be there as well. You can contact the School Public Health Nurse at 604-949-7200 for more 
information or you can access the Fraser Health Unit website at www.fraserhealth.ca Please 
remember…ANYONE can get head lice.  Their presence is not a sign of poor hygiene, poor housekeeping, or 
low socioeconomic status.  If you find your child has head lice, please notify the school immediately. Thank 
you for your assistance.  We are relying on all parents to participate in checking their children’s hair on a 
regular basis to help prevent the spread of lice. 
 
WINTER WEATHER AHEAD 
Schools are not routinely closed due to snow or other inclement weather conditions. All schools in School 
District 43 (Coquitlam) will remain OPEN, if possible, during winter weather, including snowfall.  However, on 
occasion, a district-wide or partial-district closure is required due to extreme weather. Partial-district closures 
affecting individual schools may occur due to the very different geography within our school district.  If there 
is a partial-district closure affected schools will be identified. The decision on schools remaining open or 
needing to be closed, because of extreme weather, occurs before 6:30 a.m. so that families can plan and 
make alternate arrangements. Any district-wide or partial-district closure will be decided and communicated 
by 6:30 a.m. via the School District 43 website www.sd43.bc.ca and CKNW AM 980 radio, CKWX 1130 radio 
and CBC (690) radio. 
Extreme weather can also impact transit. Transit schedules may face significant changes or cancellations due 
to the weather conditions. Parents seeking information on transit schedules need to consult the Translink 
website: http://www.translink.ca/ We encourage families to continuously check the School District 43 website 
for updates and changes: www.sd43.bc.ca. Learn more about SD43’s process for emergency and inclement 
weather status updates at: http://www.sd43.bc.ca/NewsEvents/Pages/EmergencyInformation.aspx 
 

 
SNACKS AND LUNCHES 
Please provide a nutritious snack and lunch that is easy for your child to consume. Please do NOT plan to drop 
off lunches later in the day – this is an unnecessary complexity when we have over 240 students. Of course, 
there may be a rare occasion when you must do this due to illness or mix up, but please teach your child to 
check for their own lunch/water bottle/snack etc. before you leave home!  All eating will be done inside 

http://www.fraserhealth.ca/
http://www.translink.ca/
http://www.sd43.bc.ca/NewsEvents/Pages/EmergencyInformation.aspx


(before play time). There is no sharing food or drink with others. If your child requires any utensils in their 
lunch, please make sure to pack them in your child’s lunchbox. 
 

WEST COAST RECESS/LUNCH 
At Roy Stibbs we are committed to providing our students with many opportunities to play outside. Your 
children will be going outside on many days when it is raining; we call this West Coast Recess/Lunch.  Please 
ensure that your child has a good raincoat, proper footwear, a hat, gloves, and umbrellas during the coming 
fall and winter months. If you need any assistance with accessing proper clothing, please contact us at the 
office.  

RAIN WEAR 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 Rain Boots 
 
 
 

WINTER WEAR 
 
 
 

 
 
 
*Please note: A sweater is not a rain or a winter jacket. Please make sure you send a 
waterproof rain jacket with your child as we have had several children who have been very wet during the day 

 
 
 
DIVISION 10 WORK/CREATIONS 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 Rain 
Jacket 

  

Hat 
 

Umbrella 
 

Scarf 
 Toque 

 

Mitts/Gloves 
 

Winter Jacket 
 

Winter Boots 
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